



## Coordinating Committee Meeting

Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> August 2024 7-45 pm

### Minutes

**Present:** John Brannan (Convenor), Warren Bond, Anne Aisbett, Denise Hall.

#### 1. Apologies

Alana Wilkes, Len Taylor

#### 2. [Minutes of the Last Meeting](#) / Business Arising

It was moved by Warren and seconded by John that the Minutes of the Coordinating Committee meeting held on 24<sup>h</sup> May 2024 be accepted as a true and fair record of that meeting. Agreed.

#### **Consideration of Actions carried forward from previous meetings:**

Actions from May 2024 meeting:

##### **20240519: Item 9 Events Program**

**Action:** John to contact Nola and Wendy regarding the proposed Women in Nature walk.

**Completed.** Walk is arranged; John is still waiting for the date.

**Action:** Alana to look at Canberra Bushwalking Club walks.

**In progress:** Alana contacted the Canberra Bushwalking Club, but with no reply as yet.

Carried over from past meetings:

##### **20231107: Item 5 Interpretive signage**

**Action:** Warren to complete the QR codes for the signs.

**In progress:** These will be completed when the signs are at sign-off stage.

##### **20231107: Item 10 Events program**

**Action:** John to follow up with Sally Holliday re a Wellbeing Walk.

**Completed.**

##### **20230206: Item 5 Treasurer's Report**

**Action:** Warren to clarify process for spending grant monies with GCG, then circulate the agreed process to the fotpin CC for approval.

**Completed.** Warren reported that Mike's draft process description of February 2024 was sufficient.

### 3. Correspondence in and out ([Attachment A](#))

**Business arising** (other than that to be dealt with under other items):

None.

### 4. Convenor's Report

John had circulated his report before the meeting. The main topics included:

- The spring calendar of events, which is very full, including the Joint ParkCare Display at the Jamison Centre; fetes at both Hawker and Weetangera Primary schools; two guided bird walks; a wildflower walk; Warren's history walk; a Glorious Grasslands walk (part of the Landcare ACT Festival of Nature); a Landcare Women in Nature walk; and a smallish planting event with the Landcare ACT Pride Grows group.
- The planting event arranged with the Landcare ACT Pride Grows group, which will take place in the Icon water tanks compound on 13<sup>th</sup> October. Arrangements have been mostly completed for this event. The focus will be tree and shrub seedlings, as advised by revegetation ecologist Jarrod Ruch.
- The Interpretive Signage, which is at last nearing completion, with final amendments mostly now agreed with PCS. The signs should be ready to be installed soon after the end of September. An official "unveiling" event is being planned for after they are installed. Warren expressed some concerns re the amount of control taken by PCS over the content of the signs.
- The PCS Annual Planning Briefing, held on July 30<sup>th</sup> and attended by Warren Bond and, in part, John. Warren will prepare a summary report to be included by John in the next fotpin Update.

**Action Item:** John to finalise arrangements re the ParkCare Display with other fotpin members.

**Action Item:** John to contact Cheree at Screenmakers regarding re-marking the installation sites of the Interpretive Signs and progress on the panorama labelling.

**Action Item:** Warren to prepare a report on the PCS Annual Planning Briefing for John to include in the next fotpin Update.

### 5. Treasurer's Report ([Attachment B](#))

Warren had previously circulated the report. It was moved by John and seconded by Anne that the Report be confirmed. Agreed.

### 6. Membership Report

Warren had previously circulated his report. Membership has increased by 2 to 112, and the total number on the email list has increased by 4 to 355.

### 7. Review of the Conflict-of-Interest Policy

**(a) Declaration of Conflict-of-Interest by Committee members.** Those present declared that they had no conflicts of interest. Absent committee members have been requested to make their declarations by email.

**(b) Other issues.** There were no issues raised.

## 8. Weed Management

Weeding effort in the 3 months since the last meeting (May to July) was 162 hours (24% of which was in the Weetangera paddock). This total was 26% less than these 3 months last season and 5% less than average for these three months for the previous 14 years.

The largest proportion of effort (21%) was spent on Nightshade, which is having a good season. This was followed by Woody weeds (not including Briars and Blackberries) (16%), St. John's Wort and Saffron thistles (both 13%) and Miscellaneous broadleaf weeds (11%).

## 9. Information and Outreach

### (a) Website.

The new website is on the verge of launch, just undergoing final checks and minor embellishments.

The number of unique visitors in the last 3 months (May to July) has averaged 185/month, a small decrease on the previous 3 months and on the same 3 months last year and just below the long-term average.

"Recent weeding" (113 views by 16 users) was the most sought after page on our site in this period, followed by "About the Pinnacle" (94 views by 63 users), "Newsletters" (70 views by 64 users), the Walking home page (40 views by 29 users), "What's on" page (39 views by 25 users), "Flora and fauna" (37 views by 23 users), "Fungi" (34 views by 32 users), "Birds" (31 views by 22 users) and the Governance page (30 views by 15 users).

There was some discussion of the new pages on the newly designed website that will complement the Interpretive Signage when it is installed, including detailed walks descriptions and elements of the History section.

**(b) Social media.** Denise reported that there were 549 followers on the facebook/meta page, up by 8 from last report. There were 155 followers on Instagram, down by 1.

**Action Item:** Warren and Anne to review walk descriptions on the website, to ensure they align with the final versions of the walks information on the Interpretive Signs.

## 10. Events program

This was covered under **Item 4. Convenor's Report** above. John will send a notice of the various events planned to the membership soon.

## 11. Weetangera Groundcover Revegetation Project Report ([Attachment C](#))

Len had previously circulated his report, which was noted.

## 12. Other Business

### (a) Biodiversity report:

The count of total native species count currently stands at 1036, an increase of 7 in the last 3 months. The number of native plant species is currently 272 (an increase of 2 in the last 3 months).

The Pinnacle Nature Reserve Species Richness Score (SRS) on NatureMapr is 3,350 (up 37 in the last 3 months) and still ranks 5th of the Canberra Nature Reserves.

**(b) Proposed new offset**

Warren noted that one of the ACT Government reports concerning the widening of William Hovell Drive stated that a new offset would be required to counter the loss of woodland because of this. The new offset was described as the whole of North Kama, except for the section of land around the house. Warren and John discussed some concerns with this proposal and its implications for The Pinnacle Reserve. John will look into the proposal further.

**13. Proposed date for next meeting**

The next meeting is proposed for Monday 11th November.

**Meeting closed** at 9:45 pm.

Anne Aisbett  
Fotpin Secretary  
7<sup>th</sup> August 2024

**Attachment A. Major items of correspondence from May 2024 Meeting to 4 August 2024****ParkCare**

<b>From</b>	<b>To (if specific)</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>Subject</b>
Joachim Zeil		22 <sup>nd</sup> May	3 items for All Convenor Meeting
Lauren McQueen		22 <sup>nd</sup> May	Have Your Say: Review of the Nature Conservation Act
Lauren McQueen		22 <sup>nd</sup> May	Places open! ACT Environmental Volunteers Knowledge Building Workshops
Lauren McQueen		23 <sup>rd</sup> May	Notification: Eastern Grey Kangaroo Conservation Cull
Lauren McQueen		24 <sup>th</sup> May	ParkCare Patch: New Corflute Design for Feedback
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	24 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: New Corflute Design for Feedback
Lauren McQueen		24 <sup>th</sup> May	Happy National Volunteer Week!
Michelle Jenkins		27 <sup>th</sup> May	Spots Available - ChemCert Training - Thursday 30 <sup>th</sup> May 2024
Vera Kurz		28 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: items for All Convenor Meeting
Lauren McQueen		28 <sup>th</sup> May	All Convenor Meeting & Invasive Plant Working Group Representation
Lauren McQueen		31 <sup>st</sup> May	Invasive Species Survey - Closing Monday 3 June
Lauren McQueen		3 <sup>rd</sup> June	Spots Available: First Aid Training this Friday
Lauren McQueen		4 <sup>th</sup> June	2024 ACT Landcare Awards
Marty Bajt		5 <sup>th</sup> June	Seasonal Bushfire Outlook — Winter 2024
Lauren McQueen		5 <sup>th</sup> June	2024-25 ACT Environmental Grants: Successful Projects
Lauren McQueen		5 <sup>th</sup> June	All Convenors Meeting - Agenda and Teams Link
Lauren McQueen		5 <sup>th</sup> June	ParkCare Patch Corflute Signs - Update and Allocation Request
Lauren McQueen		5 <sup>th</sup> June	ParkCare Patch Corflute Signs
Lauren McQueen		7 <sup>th</sup> June	All Convenor Meeting - Draft Minutes
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	9 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: ParkCare Patch Corflute Signs
Len Taylor	Brett Howland	9 <sup>th</sup> June	Provenance for PCS Reserves
Len Taylor	Kristy Gould	9 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Provenance for PCS Reserves

Lauren McQueen		14 <sup>th</sup> June	ParkCare Annual Report — Content Request
Lauren McQueen		14 <sup>th</sup> June	Have Your Say: Stage One: Strategic Bushfire Management Plan
Lauren McQueen		18 <sup>th</sup> June	Watch this space - New things coming for ParkCare!
Kristy Gould	Len Taylor	24 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Provenance for PCS Reserves
Lauren McQueen		25 <sup>th</sup> June	ParkCare Representation: Invasive Plants Working Group
Lauren McQueen		25 <sup>th</sup> June	A Survey of Landcarers' Experience of St John's Wort
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	1 <sup>st</sup> July	PL Insurance cover note for Weetangera School fete
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: ParkCare Annual Report - Content Request
Lauren McQueen		4 <sup>th</sup> July	ParkCare Representation: Invasive Plants Working Group - EOI Closes Tomorrow
Lauren McQueen		5 <sup>th</sup> July	Save the Date: ParkCare Annual Planning Information Session
Lauren McQueen	John Brannan	5 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: PL Insurance cover note
Lauren McQueen		9 <sup>th</sup> July	A Survey of Landcarers' Experience of St John's Wort
Lauren McQueen		11 <sup>th</sup> July	Announcement: ParkCare Brand Identity
Lauren McQueen		12 <sup>th</sup> July	Volunteer Training dates
Lauren McQueen		15 <sup>th</sup> July	ParkCare Annual Survey: Now Open
Lauren McQueen		17 <sup>th</sup> July	Grassland Seed Available
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Grassland Seed Available
John Brannan	Lauren McQueen	18 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Grassland Seed Available
Lauren McQueen	John Brannan	18 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Grassland Seed Available
Lauren McQueen		19 <sup>th</sup> July	Reports & Resources
Lauren McQueen		22 <sup>nd</sup> July	Reminder: ParkCare Annual Planning Information Session - Webinar Link
Lauren McQueen		25 <sup>th</sup> July	Grassland Seed Available
Lauren McQueen		29 <sup>th</sup> July	Reminder: ParkCare Annual Planning Information Session - Tomorrow
Lauren McQueen		29 <sup>th</sup> July	Interpretation Training this Weekend - Spaces Available
Lauren McQueen		29 <sup>th</sup> July	New ParkCare Shirts: Available to Order

Jamie Pittock	Warren Bond	30 <sup>th</sup> July	Action: Potential for the Urban Forest Act to limit woody weed control by Parkcare groups
Lauren McQueen		2 <sup>nd</sup> August	Annual Planning - Meeting Feedback & Dates for November Convenor Meetings

Lauren McQueen: Volunteer Programs Manager, EPSDD  
 Joachen Zeil: Convenor, Friends of Mt Majora  
 Michelle Jenkins: Volunteer Program Coordinator, EPSDD  
 Vera Kurz: Friends of Tuggeranong Hills  
 Brett Howland: Senior Vegetation Ecologist, EPSDD  
 Kristy Gould: Restoration Program Manager, EPSDD  
 Jamie Pittock: Friends of Dryandra Woodland & O’Connor Ridge

**PCS Rangers**

<b>From</b>	<b>To (if specific)</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>Subject</b>
Warren Bond	Daniel Parkhurst, John Brannan	6 <sup>th</sup> May	Pinnacle background information
Daniel Parkhurst	John Brannan	12 <sup>th</sup> June	Signposts near Pinnacle summit track
John Brannan	Daniel Parkhurst	12 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Signposts near Pinnacle summit track
Daniel Parkhurst	John Brannan	13 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Signposts near Pinnacle summit track
John Brannan	Daniel Parkhurst; Marty Bajt	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle
Daniel Parkhurst	John Brannan	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle
Marty Bajt	John Brannan	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle — have stock and stakes
John Brannan	Marty Bajt; Daniel Parkhurst	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle
John Brannan	Daniel Parkhurst	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Ovens wattle at the Pinnacle
Daniel Parkhurst	John Brannan	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Ovens wattle at the Pinnacle
John Brannan	Marty Bajt; Daniel Parkhurst; Ren Webb	19 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle
Daniel Parkhurst	John Brannan; Martin Bajt	24 <sup>th</sup> July	Proposed planting event at The Pinnacle

Ren Webb: Senior ParkCare Ranger, Northside  
 Marty Bajt: ParkCare Ranger, EPSDD  
 Daniel Parkhurst: District Ranger, Urban Reserves North

**Ginninderra Catchment Group**

<b>From</b>	<b>To (if specific)</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>Subject</b>
Suzanne Richardson		23 <sup>rd</sup> May	Nature in the Suburbs Festival, 8th June @ Flynn Community Hub
Suzanne Richardson		24 <sup>th</sup> May	Please email me your June Landcare/enviro events by Mon 27th May
John Brannan	Suzanne Richardson	3 <sup>rd</sup> June	Submission for yearly update
Kathryn McGilp		4 <sup>th</sup> June	Environmental Grants Announced
Kathryn McGilp		18 <sup>th</sup> June	Fwd: Have Your Say: Review of the Nature Conservation Act — GCG feedback
Kathryn McGilp		20 <sup>th</sup> June	Have Your Say: Stage One: Strategic Bushfire Management Plan — GCG feedback
Suzanne Richardson		22 <sup>nd</sup> June	Please email me your July Landcare/enviro events by Wed 26th June
Kathryn McGilp		25 <sup>th</sup> June	Fwd: A Survey of Landcarers Experience of St John's Wort
Kathryn McGilp		1 <sup>st</sup> July	[IMPORTANT] WWVP Registration Requirements and Application Information
Kathryn McGilp		5 <sup>th</sup> July	GCG General members Meeting - Monday 8th July
Kathryn McGilp		9 <sup>th</sup> July	GVG General members Meeting – minutes and actions
Kathryn McGilp		9 <sup>th</sup> July	A Survey of Landcarers Experience of St John's Wort
Suzanne Richardson		17 <sup>th</sup> July	Feedback opportunity: GCG submission to Upper Murrumbidgee Draft Strategy - due 3pm Fri 19th July
Suzanne Richardson		23 <sup>rd</sup> July	2024 Update City Parks Mowing Management Guidelines.
Suzanne Richardson		25 <sup>th</sup> July	Please email me your August Landcare/enviro events by Monday 29th July
Suzanne Richardson		1 <sup>st</sup> August	2024 Canberra Festival of Nature: Glorious Grasslands
Anke Maria Hofer		2 <sup>nd</sup> August	Midwinter FrogWatch newsletter with lots of upcoming activities including frog habitat workshops

Kathryn McGilp: Catchment Coordinator

Suzanne Richardson: Assistant Project and Communications Officer, GCG

Anke Maria Hofer: ACT & Region Frogwatch Coordinator



**Interpretive signs project**

<b>From</b>	<b>To (if specific)</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>Subject</b>
John Brannan	Claire Conti	24 <sup>th</sup> May	Query re progress on signs and proposed acknowledgement
Claire Conti	John Brannan	24 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Query re progress on signs and proposed acknowledgement
Lauren McQueen	Katherine McGilp	28 <sup>th</sup> May	Extension: Environment Grants - Friends of the Pinnacle
Katherine McGilp	Lauren McQueen	28 <sup>th</sup> May	Extension request submitted
Lauren McQueen	John Brannan	28 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Grant extension
Claire Conti	John Brannan; Anne Aisbett	13 <sup>th</sup> June	Maps for review
John Brannan	Claire Conti	13 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Maps for review
John Brannan	Claire Conti; Lauren McQueen	25 <sup>th</sup> June	Feedback on maps
Claire Conti	John Brannan; Anne Aisbett	27 <sup>th</sup> June	Comments on feedback
John Brannan	Claire Conti; Lauren McQueen	28 <sup>th</sup> June	Comments on comments on feedback
Claire Conti	John Brannan; Anne Aisbett	18 <sup>th</sup> July	FOTPIN walking trail maps coming soon
John Brannan	Claire Conti	18 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: FOTPIN walking trail maps
Claire Conti	John Brannan; Anne Aisbett	19 <sup>th</sup> July	FOTPIN walking trail maps
John Brannan	Claire Conti	19 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: FOTPIN walking trail maps
John Brannan	Claire Conti	21 <sup>st</sup> July	Meeting re walking trail maps
Suzanne Richardson	John Brannan	26 <sup>th</sup> July	Update on Pinnacle signs?
John Brannan	Suzanne Richardson	26 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Update on Pinnacle signs?
Suzanne Richardson	John Brannan	30 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Update on Pinnacle signs?
Claire Conti	John Brannan; Anne Aisbett	31 <sup>st</sup> July	PCS text edit - FOTPIN signs

Claire Conti: Visitor Information Manager, EPSDD

Lauren McQueen: Volunteer Programs Manager, EPSDD

Kathryn McGilp: Catchment Coordinator

Cheree Mostert: General Manager, Screenmakers Pty Ltd

Suzanne Richardson: Assistant Project and Communications Officer, GCG

### Miscellaneous

<b>From</b>	<b>To (if specific)</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>Subject</b>
Len Taylor	Stephen Saunders	23 <sup>rd</sup> May	Provenance of ANPS plants
Frances Knight		17 <sup>th</sup> May	Autumn Market - 16 March 2024
John Brannan	Frances Knight	24 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Autumn Market - 16 March 2024
Alana Wilkes	Linda	26 <sup>th</sup> May	Primary school age walk at the Pinnacle?
Hanafi Haris	Len Taylor	30 <sup>th</sup> May	Tree Planting volunteers
Len Taylor	Hanafi Haris	30 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Tree Planting volunteers
Hanafi Haris	Len Taylor	30 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Tree Planting volunteers
Len Taylor	Hanafi Haris	30 <sup>th</sup> May	Re: Tree Planting volunteers
Frances Knight		12 <sup>th</sup> June	Christmas in July Markets
Sally Halliday	John Brannan	18 <sup>th</sup> June	Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
Shirali Davé	John Brannan; Sally Halliday	18 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
John Brannan	Sally Halliday; Shirali Davé	19 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
Shirali Davé	John Brannan, Sally Halliday	20 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
John Brannan	Sally Halliday; Shirali Davé	21 <sup>st</sup> June	Re: Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
John Brannan	Sally Halliday; Shirali Davé	24 <sup>th</sup> June	Re: Pride Grows and/or Young Landcarers
John Brannan	Nola McKeon; Sally Halliday	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Women in Nature event
Sally Halliday	John Brannan; Nola McKeon	3 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: Women in Nature event
John Brannan	Susan Trainor	6 <sup>th</sup> July	Weetangera Primary School Fete 2024 - Stallholder Applications and P/L forms
Frances Knight		6 <sup>th</sup> July	Xmas Markets 13 July 2024
Shirali Davé	John Brannan	11 <sup>th</sup> July	Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
John Brannan	Shirali Davé	12 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
Nicky ?	John Brannan	13 <sup>th</sup> July	Hawker Primary School Fete
Frances Knight		15 <sup>th</sup> July	Xmas in July Markets
Nicky ?	John Brannan	15 <sup>th</sup> July	Hawker Primary School Fete
John Brannan	John Fitz Gerald; Nola McKeon	15 <sup>th</sup> July	Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle

John Giacon	John Brannan	15 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Grasses destruction
John Brannan	John Giacon	15 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Grasses destruction
Shirali Davé	John Brannan	15 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
Nola McKeon	John Brannan	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle
Lesley Harland	John Brannan	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle
John Brannan	Chris Davey	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Next box data for the Pinnacle
John Brannan	Shirali Davé	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
John Brannan	John Fitz Gerald; Nola McKeon	16 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle
John Fitz Gerald	John Brannan	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle
John Brannan	John Fitz Gerald; Nola McKeon	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Wildflower walk at the Pinnacle
Shirali Davé	John Brannan	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
John Brannan	Shirali Davé	17 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
John Brannan	Nicky	22 <sup>nd</sup> July	Re: Hawker Primary School Fete
John Brannan	John Fitz Gerald	22 <sup>nd</sup> July	2024 Canberra Festival of Nature: Glorious Grasslands
Linda Beveridge		23 <sup>rd</sup> July	Jamison Display
John Brannan	Linda Beveridge	23 <sup>rd</sup> July	Re: Jamison Display
Shirali Davé	John Brannan	24 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
John Brannan	Shirali Davé	24 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Hosting a roving group - Pinnacle
Tenzin Phuntsho	John Brannan	25 <sup>th</sup> July	Re: Jamison display
Linda Roberts	Warren Bond	29 <sup>th</sup> July	Thanks for Heritage walk

Sally Holliday: Program Coordinator — Wellbeing, Landcare ACT

Frances Knight: Convenor, Hawker Community Landcare

John Giacon: Convenor, Emu Creek Landcare

Stephen Saunders: President, Australian Native Plant Society

Linda ?: Canberra Bushwalking Club

Hanafi Haris: WHSE Advisor, Navantia Australia Pty Ltd

Shirali Davé: Rural Projects Officer: Landcare ACT

Nola McKeon: fotpin member

Nicky ?: Hawker Primary P&C Fete Coordinator

Chris Davey: Canberra Ornithologists Group

Linda Beveridge: Convenor, Friends of Black Mountain

Tenzin Phuntsho: Park Care Ranger, EPSDD

Linda Roberts: Communications, National Trust of Australia (ACT)

**Attachment B Treasurer's Report****Statement of Receipts and Payments  
for the period 1 May 2024 to 31 July 2024**

<b>Opening balance on 1 May 2024</b>		<b>\$2,399.29</b>
<b>Receipts</b>		
Beyond Bank Interest 31 May 2024	\$0.11	
Member donations	\$70.00	
		<u>\$70.11</u>
<b>Payments</b>		
Nil	\$0.00	
		<u>\$0.00</u>
Surplus/deficit of receipts over payments		<u>\$70.11</u>
<b>Closing balance on 31 July 2024</b>		<b><u><u>\$2,469.40</u></u></b>
<b>Reconciled to:</b>		
"Beyond Bank" Account 03356841	\$2,287.05	
Petty Cash	\$182.35	
Total		<u><u>\$2,469.40</u></u>
<b>Other Liabilities</b>		
Harden-Murrumburrah Landcare Group (HMLG) – interpretative signage from 2017 included in the accounts (Refer Note 1)	\$1,300.00	
		<u>\$1,300.00</u>
<b>Financial position at 31 July 2024</b>		<b><u><u>\$1,469.40</u></u></b>

Financial Notes and Funding Requirements:

1. Harden-Murrumburrah Landcare Group (HMLG)
  - a. Included in the above financial statement is \$1,300 donated in 2017 by HMLG for the provision of interpretative signage at the Pinnacle.
  - b. Stipulation by HMLG that this amount be used for interpretative signage reduces the available funds for general revenue by this amount.
  - c. These funds are held in the Beyond Bank account and must be spent on the intended purpose.
2. Funds allocated to Fotpin for projects held by Ginninderra Catchment Group (GCG) \*
  - a. Residual of ACT Heritage Grant \$142.73
  - b. Residual of Labor Club Grant \$7,205.73
  - c. Residual of Group Account \$94.06
  - d. Residual of Molonglo Watermain Corridor vegetation management funds from Transport Canberra and City Services. \$9,297.44
  - e. Total value of all funds held and administered by GCG on behalf of Fotpin, as at 31 July 2024 (sum of a to e) 16,739.96
  - f. The GCG funds need to have the scope determined and approved by GCG who will provide the funding, once approved.

*\* Subject to confirmation by GCG*

Warren Bond  
Treasurer  
3 August 2024

## **Attachment C Weetangera Paddock Ground Cover Revegetation Report Fenced Areas**

### **Fenced Site 4**

Themeda is dormant at the moment and we assume that it is in fact alive. Some weed control and mulch laying is still required

### **Tube Stock Germination.**

Because of the likelihood of a hotter drier summer it was intended to grow fewer plants to minimise the amount of watering required to get them established after planting. Consequently we have forty tube stock each of *Calotis lappulacea*, *Leucochrysum albicans* and *Vittadinia*. These have not yet fully developed the root system we would like to have. However they can be planted out if done carefully and properly

### **Planting Conditions**

The areas suitable to grow the tube stock we have are already dry. Thus any forb tube stock planted will have to be watered to establish it. In addition to this rabbits are already digging for roots and tubers close to suitable

planting sites. Watering plants probably makes these roots more attractive for rabbits to eat. We have noticed this before with previous plantings of Cotton fireweed (*Senecio quadridentatus*) where rabbits dug under the guards and ate the roots of all the plants we put in.

### **Planting**

Two tube stock each of *Calotis lappulacea*, *Leucochrysum albicans* and *Vittadinia* have been planted inside Fenced Site 1. This was done as trial planting to ensure that we could plant successfully plant the tube stock even though the roots were not developed as much as we liked. It was also done on a dry, bare patch of shallow soil where seeding of *Microlaena* and *Austrostipa* was unsuccessful.